
Presidentõs Message 

Lumelang,  
 

If youôre in the northern hemisphere, I hope 

youôre having a chance to enjoy the 
summer months. If youôre in Lesotho, I 

hope youôre enjoying the winter! As I write 

this, the 2010 World Cup is just about to 

begin in South Africa. In some recent phone 
conversations with people in Lesotho, Iôve 

been told that quite a bit of excitement has 

flowed across the border to Lesotho. 
Hopefully some of the tourist dollars will 

follow the excitement.  

 
Over the past few months, FOL has 

participated in a couple of projects that 

have been making a difference in Lesotho. 

PCV Kaye Thompson started a project to 
finish construction and furnish some 

classrooms in Peka (see our first main 

article in this newsletter). FOL partnered 
with her in two ways: first by helping to 

collect funds raised by Kayeôs friends and 

family in the US and transferring the money 
to her project, and secondly by matching 

some of the money raised by Kaye and 

donating the matching funds directly to her 

project.  
 

For the third year, FOL also helped out with 

the African Library Project (ALP) by 
donating money to support PCVs involved 

in the project. The ALP is a US-based 

organization that helps establish local 

libraries in Lesotho and other countries 
(www.africanlibraryproject.org). ALP 

involvement is a great secondary project for 

a PCV who will travel to villages and 
schools to help them organize and learn 

how to operate their local library. The past 

two years, Becky Banton was the Lesotho 
PCV supporting the ALP in the country. As 

Becky nears her close of service date, 
Jackie Tipsword is transitioning into her 

role. The FOL grant is used to help them 

with the costs of traveling to and organizing 
the villages with whom they are working. 

FOL also continues its support of the 

Tuition Assistance Project and other 

volunteer projects (a selection appears in 
each newsletter). 

 

A change to the FOL bylaws was passed at 
the last annual meeting that affects future 

annual meetings. In the past, the FOL 

annual meeting was always held around 
October 4, Lesotho Independence Day. The 

bylaws change allows the Board of 

Directors to hold the annual meeting around 

March 11, Moshoeshoe Day. The main 
reason for the change was so that the annual 

meeting could fall after the financial annual 

reports are complete at the end of 
December. One impact of the change is that 

there will be a fall newsletter this year, but 

no annual report. The next annual meeting 
will be held in March 2011, and the annual 

report will be mailed out at that time.  

 

Finally, FOL is looking for more board and 
committee members. If you have a couple 

of spare hours a month and would like to 

get involved, please consider joining the 
board or a committee. Itôs a great way to 

keep in touch with Lesotho. The new FOL 

website has a ñContact Usò page you can 

use to let us know youôre interested, or you 
can email one of the board members for 

more information.  

 
Salang Hantle,  

Richard Rowan 

FOL President 
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Written, illustrated, copyrighted, and 

published by Basotho in Lesotho, these 
books are vehicles for, as well as a 

potentially important component of, 

Lesothoôs rich cultural heritage. 

Two more books were recently published: 

Mebala ea Likhomo  by Nkhono Sefora 
óMaisaka Mohloai with illustrations by 

Peter Maphatsoe, a book about Basotho 
cattle, and Liboko ea Basotho by Peter 

Maphatsoe, with pictures and praise poems 

about Basotho clans. 

In 2009, with a matching grant from Rotary 
International, Professor Hale helped artists 

Peter Maphatsoe and Thabo Sefuthi 
organize and open a Family Art and 

Literacy Centre in Khubetsoana, a populous 
neighborhood on the outskirts of Maseru. 

At the Centre, local artists have access to 
supplies, work space, and a display and 

sales area for their works. Neighborhood 
children and their families are welcomed 

every day for free art lessons, story hours, 
and access to the Centre's growing library 

of children's books. The Centre has become 
the focal point for FLLôs continuing work 

in the creation of children's picture books 
for and by the people of Lesotho in their 

own language. 

For more information about Family 
Literacy Lesotho, please contact 
P r o f e s s o r  J a n e  H a l e  a t 
jhale@brandeis.edu. 

To purchase books, please see the order 
form on page 4 (pictures of books on 
page 5). 

the program. In many cases, these became 

the only books other than the Bible in a 
familyôs home. Parents soon began to 

request picture books for young children 

written in Sesotho.  

Founded in 2007 by Professor Hale, 

Family Literacy Lesotho (FLL) has about 

40 volunteers from all sectors of Basotho 
society, including several Peace Corps 

Volunteers. FLLôs mission is to encourage 

the development of beautiful childrenôs 

picture books in Sesotho about Lesotho 

and put them in the hands of Basotho 

children. FLLôs first project was to sponsor 
a nationwide Sesotho story-writing contest, 

to which 288 entries were submitted from 

every corner of the country. Her Majesty 
Queen óMasenate 

Mohato Seeiso 
became FLLôs 

patron, indicating 
the importance of 

the childrenôs 
picture book project 

to the preservation 
and enrichment of 

Basotho culture.  

In 2008, FLL published the first ever 
childrenôs picture books in Sesotho about 

Lesotho at the countryôs historic Morija 

Press:   

Buka ea Melumo, a book about animal and 
vehicle sounds, by Jane Kathekiso and 

Kamohelo Tlhalong ea Ngoana oa 
Mosotho, about traditions welcoming the 

birth of a Mosotho child, by Peter 

Maphatsoe 

 

 Fami ly  L i te rac y  Leso tho  /   

Ma lapa  a  Ba lang  Leso tho 

Despite Lesothoôs high literacy rate, it has 

no bookstores. Even its most formally 
educated citizens will say, ñWe donôt have a 

reading culture.ò  No wonder!  Reading 
begins at school, in a new languageð

English, which is not spoken in most 
Basotho homesðand instruction focuses 

from the start on preparing the very best 

students to pass the daunting Cambridge 
Overseas School Certificate exam at the 

end of secondary school.  

Many young 
children in the US 

have quite a 
d i f f e r e n t 

experience with 
reading. They sit 

on their parentsô 
laps or snuggle beside a sibling in bed, 

looking at and hearing about brightly 
colored pictures of magic animals and 

dreams that come true. Such children grow 
up with a deep love of books that affects 

their emotional, mental, physical, and 
spiritual development throughout their 

lives. 

In 2006, Professor Jane Hale of Brandeis 
University was training teachers of 

literature in Lesotho when she noticed even 
they didnôt like reading very much. She 

went to Boston Universityôs Dr. Barry 
Zuckerman, founder of Reach Out and 

Read, a domestic pediatric literacy 
program, with the idea of starting an 

international pilot site in the Baylor 

Pediatric AIDS Clinic in the capital city of 
Maseru. Basotho families enthusiastically 

welcomed the thousands of beautiful 
childrenôs picture books distributed through 
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As most of you know, I am spend-
ing the month of May up here in the 
mountains of Mohale to provide 
assistance to our ongoing M.O.S.A. 
projects. It's truly wonderful to be 
back in Lesotho...every day I am 
met with smiling, familiar faces ask-
ing me, "U ipatile kae?" (Where 
have you been hiding yourself?) 

The Flying Eagles scholarship pro-
gram is still running smoothly under 
the supervision of 'Me Tankie, and 
the students were so excited to re-
ceive letters and gifts from their 
sponsors. During my stay, I will be 
re-evaluating all of their situations 
to be sure they have everything 
they need to complete this school 
year and move on to the next. I am 
also working with the principal of 
Montsi School, one of the most ru-
ral villages in the Mohale region, to 
provide the students with new 

chalkboards, school supplies, 
sports equipment, and construction 
materials for new classrooms. 

I have reconnected with the Mohale 
HIV/AIDS Task Force, a group of 
community volunteers that provides 
HIV/AIDS education and services. 
We've just come back from a three-
day outreach mission to the village 
of Ha Mokoboke (a three-hour trek 
through the mountains), where we 
conducted a workshop, offered 
testing and counseling, and distrib-
uted clothing, toothbrushes, and 
seeds to orphans and families af-
fected by HIV. For me, there is no 
place like these mountains...wild 
and rugged, climbing one peak af-
ter another, walking towards the 
smell of smoking fires rising from 
the small stone homes of a distant 
village...I feel like I'm home again! 

Those who know me will often hear 
me tell stories about the children I 
loved most, those who came to the 
clinic for HIV treatment. I have 
been making home visits to all of 
these families, some of whom are 
child-headed (orphans), and upon 
arriving at one village, I received 
some sad news: Thato, a nine-
year-old girl who had been receiv-
ing treatment for several years, 
passed away last December. This 
was most shocking and upsetting 
to me because Thato had been 
doing well on her medication and 
was such a vibrant, happy 
child...she had been living with her 
80-year-old grandmother, who had 
used all of her strength to take care 
of the little girl, and is now com-
pletely alone.  

Thato's death was a harsh re-
minder to me that the problem of 
HIV/AIDS is far from being 

solved...even though ARV medica-
tions are now available in Lesotho, 
children born with HIV have already 
come into this world at a disadvan-
tage. These little ones carry an ex-
tra burden on top of the poverty 
and harsh conditions they struggle 
to survive here in the remote high-
lands of Lesotho. I keep feeling as 
though there is something I could 
have done to keep Thato from leav-
ing this world so young, and I will 
do everything in my power to keep 
the others safe and healthy. The 
M.O.S.A. Project needs to extend 
its aid to small children and families 
affected by HIV in the hopes that, 
at least if proper nutrition, warm 
clothing, and shelter are provided, 
these kids will have a fighting 
chance. If you're interested in 
sponsoring a family, please let me 
know, and God bless all of you who 
have made this trip and all of these 
projects a reality!  

Khotso! (Peace!) 
Belinda 

 

RPCV Con t inu in g  Co mm i tmen t 

The letter below is a testament to just 

how deeply Peace Corps service can 

change the life of those who serve as well 

as the lives of those served. Belinda 
Laidley-Collias, RPCV (2007-2009) 

from Fairfax, Vermont, returned to her 

village of Ha Mohale/Likalaneng this 

past month. She served in Lesotho as an 

HIV/AIDS Advisor and launched MOSA 

(Mohale Orphan Support Association). 

While in Lesotho, Belinda received VAC 

(Volunteer Advisory Committee) grants 

to support her work.  

After returning to the states, she con-

nected with an old friend and founder of 

Degenhardt Foundation/Aid for Kids. 

The foundation adopted MOSA under 

their organization's 501(c)3 status, and 

family and friends opened their pockets. 
FOL featured information about MOSA 

in our First Quarter 2010 newsletter. If 

you would like to learn more about the 

project, go to http://mosalesotho.org. 

Nine-year-old Thato with her grandmother. 
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